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Dear Mr. Sullivan:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of
a request for administrative action to the Union County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County
Plan) dated March 20, 2019. The request proposes County Plan inclusion of a modified block and lot
designation and the inclusion of an additional parcel as part of the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and hazardous
waste facility located at 217 South First Street in the City of Elizabeth. Specifically, the block and lot
designation included in the County Plan is proposed to be modified from Block 2, Lot 864 to Block 2,
Lot 865 and part of Lot 74. In addition, the following parcel is proposed to be included in the County

Plan: Block 2, Lot 864.

In summary, the following parcels are included in the County Plan for the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and
hazardous waste facility:

e Block 2, Lot 864
e DBlock 2, Lot 865
e Block 2, Part of Lot 74

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the inclusion of additional parcels of land to an existing solid waste
facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, a change
in the block and lot designation for an existing solid waste facility can be accomplished through an
administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the modified block and lot designation
and the inclusion of an additional parcel for the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and hazardous waste facility is
hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11{f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609) 292-
4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

D&M&W

Edward A. NlehWOCkl Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing :
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